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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Anthony Brown at 3:30 p.m. on January 20, 2010, in Room
784 of the Docking State Office Building.

All members were present except:
Representative Rob Olson- excused

Committee staff present:
Bruce Kinzie, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Sean Ostrow, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Melissa Calderwood, Kansas Legislative Research Department
Lauren Douglass, Kansas Legislative Research Department
Joyce Bishop, Committee Assistant

Conferees appearing before the Committee:
John P. Smith, Administrator, Kansas Department of Credit Unions
Haley DaVee, Assistant Vice President of Legislative & Public Affairs, Kansas Credit Union
Association
J. Thomas Thull, Bank Commissioner, Office of the State Bank Commissioner
Doug Wareham, Senior Vice President, Government Relations, Kansas Banker’s Association
Matthew Goddard, Vice President, Heartland Community Bankers Association

Others attending:
See attached list.

John P. Smith, Administrator, Kansas Department of Credit Unions, presented information on his organization
(Attachment 1).

Representative Phil Hermanson introduced his intern for the 2010 session, Andrew Keehn.

Haley Davee, Assistant Vice President of State Legislative & Public Affairs, Kansas Credit Union
Association, presented information on her organization (Attachment 2).

J. Thomas Thull, Bank Commissioner, Office of State Bank Commissioner, presented information on his
organization (Attachment 3).

Representative Peter DeGraaf asked what percent of the banks are under supervision at the three, four and five
levels, and what percent of the total bank assets does that include.

Commissioner Thull said he thought it was about 20% of the banks. He was uncertain of the percentage of
total funds held by these banks.

Representative DeGraaf requested Commissioner Thull provide this information to the committee.
Commissioner Thull agreed to provide it.

Doug Wareham, Vice President, Government Relations, Kansas Banker’s Association, presented information
on his organization (Attachment 4).

Matthew Goddard, Vice President, Heartland Community Bankers Association, presented information on his
organization (Attachment 5).

Commissioner Thull addressed the committee again to report the answer to Representative DeGraaf’s
question was 19% of the banks are currently supervised under the levels of three, four and five. The
percentage of total assets held by these banks are approximately 30%. He also said he will have bills he
would like introduced in committee in the future.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as reported herein have not been submitted to
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the individuals appearing before the committee for editing or corrections.




CONTINUATION SHEET

Minutes of the House Financial Institutions Committee at 3:30 p.m. on January 20, 2010, in Room 784 of
the Docking State Office Building.

The next meeting is scheduled for January 25, 2010.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:10 p.m.

Unless specifically noted, the individual remarks recorded herein have not been transcribed verbatim. Individual remarks as reported herein have not been submitted to
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HOUSE FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS COMMITTEE

3:30pm,
Room 784
Docking State Office Building

GUEST LIST

DATE: January 20, 2010
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